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Fall 2010 Newsletter 
Our Mission

Our Space our Place, Inc., prepares blind youth for their future as productive adults by fostering the development of skills that enhance their self-confidence, independence, and self-determination through activities that support social integration in their communities and the exploration of college and career opportunities.
Your support has enabled Our Space our Place, Inc. to offer a quality program to blind youth. As we enter our sixth program year, we would like to share our accomplishments and plans for the future with you. 

Announcements

Kids Space
Our after-school program for elementary and high school students who are blind is starting back up.
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Preparing blind children for




Date: Tuesday, September 28, 2010 
Location: Tobin Community Center
Time: 3:00 p.m.–6:00 p.m.
Details:  Kids Space provides the children with the opportunity to participate in arts and crafts, theater, Tae Kwon Do, sports, computer training, and a radio show. Enjoy the students’ latest radio show at www.ourspaceourplace.org. The children will also be able to visit museums. 
Please ask us about transportation. To register for Kids Space, call (617) 459-4084 or complete the Kids Space registration form on the website at http://www.ourspaceourplace.org/kidsspace.php.

Career Exploration Program 

Beyond Stocks and Bonds: Career Options at Fidelity 
Join us for an interactive afternoon listening and talking with employees at Fidelity. Hear from current Fidelity employees about their career paths, their educational backgrounds, and their work experiences at Fidelity.
This program is open to middle, high school, and college students who are blind or visually impaired. 
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	Did you know that you could work in the library?
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	Did you know that you could work in catering?
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	Did you know that you could produce a video?
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	Did you know that you could design an accessible website?
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	Did you know that you could aid someone to invest his/her money?


Come participate in this program and explore your career path options. 
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Date: Thursday, October 14, 2010
Time: 3:00pm – 6:00pm

Location: Fidelity, 245 Summer Street, 14th Floor, Boston MA.
To register for this program, call (617) 459-4084 or visit the OSOP Beyond Stocks and Bonds: Career options at Fidelity website page at http://www.ourspaceourplace.org/eventdetails.php.
Program Update
Program Participants

Eight students ages 9 through 20 participated in Kids Space, our after-school program. Our students live in Dorchester, Roxbury, Roslindale, and Saugus. 
Two new students joined the Tuesday group. The remaining students have been with us for several years. We had four students in the Tuesday group and four students in the Thursday group.

Here’s what some of our students said about their experiences in Kids Space:

Keandre: “Keeps you active. Gives you something to do.”
Neenah: “You get to meet lots of people.” 
Anthony: “We get to go to the science museum, which has lots of exhibits such as the Discovery Center.” 
Here’s what a father of one of the students had to say about the 2009–2010 program year: 

 “My son likes going back to school, but he especially loves the after-school program starting.” 
Peer Mentors

During the 2009-2010 program year, two high school students were Peer Mentors. Peer Mentors received a stipend for their service. The students helped us to keep the space clean, monitored and supervised the younger students, distributed snacks, and modeled program participation by participating in all activities.
“You can actually see the Peer Mentors standing straighter and interacting more openly with the younger students and their peers,” said Cheryl Cumings, OSOP Executive Director. 
One mother talked about the impact it had on her daughter to be a Peer Mentor saying, “It improved her self-esteem and self-confidence.” 
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Tae Kwon Do

During our 2008–2009 program year Bill Glover, a Master Black belt who is blind, introduced the students to Tae Kwon Do. All of the students enjoyed this opportunity and asked us to include it in our 2009–2010 program year. This year everyone will have a uniform. For students who are interested, the opportunity to train and to earn belts will be offered.

Ali Roshankish, a fourth level Black Belt in Tae Kwon Do and the owner of Roshankish Martial Arts Studio, invited us to attend Tae Kwon Do classes at the Center. The year began with each student learning how to use their hands to break a board. 
Theater Performance

In May, the students presented improvisational skits. Duane Sullivan and Jape, the theater instructors, joined the students on stage. Parents, family members, and friends attended. All of the guests were given disposable cameras and enthusiastically took pictures. 
One guest said, “I love it. The kids were really funny.”
For our 2010–2011 program year, our goal is to give the students a chance to delve into a character. Based on previous years, we anticipate that our Spring 2011 performance will be full of laughter and surprises. 
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Beep Baseball
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If you were around Cleveland Circle Park, you might have heard: “Ruuuun… Hit the Ball!” This was a fun morning for all. Boston Cares recruited several volunteers who were spotters in the field, pitchers and catchers, base monitors, and all-round cheerleaders. Kids and their families came from Dorchester, Roxbury, Methuen, and Saugus. Each participant put on a blind-fold and took a turn playing beep baseball. By the end of the game, everyone had hit a beeping ball and run to the base with a blind-fold on.
We will schedule two games during Spring 2011. Stay tuned for the announcement of these games. 
Volunteers
Our Space our Place, Inc. is an organization that relies on volunteers. Once again this year we had an extraordinary group of students who came from UMass Boston and Wheelock College. Each student jumped in and contributed to making our after school program fun and inclusive for all.
We would like to extend our deep gratitude to Nettie Dillon. Nettie has volunteered with us for several years. Through good and bad weather, Nettie has driven from Dover to be with the students in the Tuesday group. Nettie brings a warmth and openness which has contributed to the quality of our programs.
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If you would like to join our Volunteers, please visit our website (www.ourspaceourplace.org), and click the Volunteer button.
Board Members
A crucial part of any non-profit is its Board. Our Board is small but made up of very committed individuals. Without their work, many of the administrative and fundraising endeavors would not happen.
This year, Brenda Jovenich Terlato, a founding Board of Director and the Board Treasurer is leaving the Board. 
Brenda said, “I joined because I had been to a few of the first classes and loved what OSOP was doing for the kids. This program fills a great need for the relatively few blind children who are scattered about geographically. Since I live out of state, it has been harder for me to be involved. Joe and I will always be strong supporters of OSOP.” 

We would like to express our sincere gratitude for all of the work Brenda has done. We will miss Brenda’s willingness to assist with the set up of our beep baseball games and attendance at our theater performances, as well as her confident guidance of the financials. We thank Brenda for all of the work she has done over the years to ensure that OSOP’s budgets and expense records were accurate, complete, and current. 

Partnerships
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Building on our years of visiting the MFA, this year the students benefited from the Museum’s Artful Adventure program. With the guidance of two Art Instructors and several volunteers, the students engaged in a variety of art projects. 
After touring the gallery, the pieces seen there were used to inspire the making of art. One experience involved a tour of the Pyramid 21 exhibit. Students had a chance to touch and to explore pieces in the exhibit. They had the chance to learn about the history of Egypt and of each piece. After this tour, the students went into the studio and made masks. 

We look forward to the 2010–2011 year of activities with the Museum. 
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There are so many opportunities to investigate how the world works and to have fun. The year started with an exploration of sounds and music in the environment. Next, we constructed buildings and tested their resistance to earthquakes.

Thanks to the generosity of the Museum of Science, we were able to tour the Harry Potter exhibit. The students fully experienced the exhibit due to the creativity of the Museum community relations staff, who described things behind cases, found models of pieces and samples of materials in the exhibit. For one student, the experience inspired him to read the first Harry Potter book. 
The students enjoyed their time in the Computer Clubhouse. The year ended with a tour of the Butterfly exhibit and the viewing of the audio-described films on Saudi Arabia and Sharks at the Omni Theater.
We are excited about the upcoming year and our new adventures at the Museum.
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Our Space our Place, Inc. has worked with MILCB for several years. This year we organized the Back to School Bash. Music, hamburgers and hot dogs, face painting, sports, school supplies, and community resources were all available.
Our Executive Director, Cheryl Cumings, is a member of the MILCB Board. This further enhances the connections between the organizations. We look forward to increasing our partnership with MILCB. 
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Our Space our Place, Inc. was invited to apply for the opportunity to have our website redesigned. We met with Gida Zikas-Bernard, Mike Ryczek, and their professor to talk about the redesign.
From the start we knew this was going to be an exceptional partnership. The BU students listened to our wishes, shared their experiences, and worked to create a website that served the purposes of the organization.

Throughout the process, Gida and Mike followed their work plan, met their deadlines, and developed an easy to use and accessible website. We thank Gida and Mike for their work and the BU CDIA for this opportunity.

Check out the new website: www.ourspaceourplace.org.

New Initiatives 
Double the Dream Campaign

Since our inception, we have known that more blind students can benefit from our programs. In 2010, we wanted to start increasing the number of students who participate in our programs. 
To reach our goals, we launched the Double the Dream Campaign in March 2010.
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Cheers for Children launched our efforts by making a donation and inviting us to be one of the organizations that will benefit from their on-going support.
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Tom Kersaw, owner of the Hampshire House and chairman of Cheers for Children, presents check to Cheryl Cumings, Founder, Board President and Acting Executive Director of OSOP. 

From Left to Right: Brenda Jovenich Terlato, Sengal Inkiala, Tom Kershaw, Andrew Hoffman, Cheryl Cumings, and Janet Kershaw.
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Copy Cop on Boylston in Boston became our print sponsor, allowing us to print and mail donation solicitation letters.
Friends, new and old have made individual donations to support this campaign.
Thanks to your generosity we have begun to raise the funds which will aid us to accomplish our goals:

1. Doubling the number of students who can participate in our 2010–2011 program year.
2. Enhancing our transportation options by purchasing an accessible van.
3. Hiring a part-time Executive Director to increase our outreach and recruitment efforts.
Join us in the Double the Dream Campaign. Every contribution helps us to achieve our goals.

With your support, we can build the capacity needed to increase the number of blind students who can benefit from our programs.
We need your assistance to ensure that we continue to offer programs that are accessible, fun, and challenging. You can donate to us online or by sending a check to:

Our Space Our Place, Inc.

198 Tremont Street Box 325

Boston, MA 02116
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To donate online visit our website (www.ourspaceourplace.org), and click on the donate button under Double the Dream.
Advancing our Goals: Board Committees

Our Space our Place, Inc. is taking tangible steps to realize the goals of increasing the number of blind students who participate in our programs by planning to hire a part-time Ed and expanding our transportation options. 
We established the following two committees, which are led by Board Members:

1. The Search Committee led by Sengil Inkiala
The purpose of this committee: 
· Develop the Executive Director job description.
· Identify outlets to advertise the position.
· Interview candidates.
· Select the new Executive Director.
2. The Fundraising and Marketing Committee led by Andrew Hoffman
To continue building the organization’s capacity to serve blind students in Massachusetts, this Committee identified two actions:
· Develop a road map to increase awareness about the organization. 

· Create a long-range plan to fund our activities.
For more information on contributing to the work of a Board Committee, please call (617) 459-4084.

	For more information about Our Space our Place, Inc., please contact:

Cheryl Cumings, Executive Director

Email: president@ourspaceourplace.org
Phone: (617) 459-4084

If you know someone who would be interested in receiving this newsletter, or if you are interested in visiting Our Space our Place, Inc., please reply to this email.
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